# GWERNYMYNYDD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER DECEMBER 1978

## COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

# \*\* GRAND CAROL SINGING TOUR OF THE VILLAGE\*\* SATURDAY 23rd DECEMBER

Do come and join us on our tour of the village. We will be starting at 6-45 pm on Saturday outside the Infants School in Godre'r Coed. Following our tour we will all make our way back to the Village Centre about 9-30 to 10 pm where tea and mince pies will be awaiting us. If anyone is interested in helping prepare the refreshments instead of coming on the tour would they please come to the Centre between 8-30 and 9 pm. Also would any person willing to bake mince pies please bring them along to the Centre at this time or hand them to any member of the committee beforehand. Printed Carol Sheets will be provided but it would be helpful if people could bring their own torches or lanterns. The proceeds of the tour are to be split equally between the Community Association and the Fire Service Benevolent Fund.

Everyone is welcome - young and old alike.

The Community Association would like to say a belated thank you to all those people who helped with the Harvest Supper to make it the success it was. Thank You. (We forgot last month, sorry).

The Village Hall Trust Fund have once again kindly donated £25 to the Association towards the running costs of the Newsletter.

## FOOTBALL CLUB

A charity football match will be played on Sunday 24th December, when the over 21's take on the under 21's (mixed teams). Kick-off is at 10.30 am on the Junior School Field and proceeds will be in aid of the Bensioners. Please come along and support a good cause.

The Club enjoyed considerable success recently on the completion of the Chester Chronicle five-a-side leagues at Mold Sports Centre. the under 16 and under 12 teams both finished as runners-up whilst the under 14 team finished in third position. Well done lads, Keep it up.

Due to the condition of the present pitch at the Junior School the Club is looking for a new pitch. If anyone has any suggestions or ideas would they please contact any members of the committee.

The Club would like to express its thanks and appreciation to Mr. and Mrs. Keith Pullen of the Rainbow Inn who kindly arranged a party for the Children on Saturday 16th December, where a good time was had by all.

#### PLAYGROUP

The Playgroup term ends on Wednesday 20th December, and recommences on Tuesday January 9th, 1979.

Any child who is 3 year s old before April will be eligible to start om this day. There are 3 weekly sessions: Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday 9.30 - 11.30 a.m. at the Village Centre. Do come and join us we have plenty of fun and new friends for you to make. If anyone in the Village has or knows the availability of a dolls pram suitable for either Playgroup or Toddler group would they please contact Mrs. L. Houston Mold 55725. We are having a jumble sale on Mold Market on January 20th. any contributions will be collected after Jan. 1st.

# MOTHER & TODDLER GROUP

The last session of this group will take place on TUESDAY DECEMBER 19th, and the group will re-open in the New Year on TUESDAY JANUARY 9th. 2.0 - 3.30 pm. ALL WELCOME.

### YOUTH CLUB

The log-cutting project which becan last July at the Loggerheads ended in November with the delivery of 43 bags to pensioners in Gwernymynydd. The supply was exhausted at Cadole leaving several pensioners without delivery. We hope to rectify this, but in the meanwhile tender our apologies to those who may have been disappointed. Grateful thanks from Leader Olive Sweetman to the members and voluntary staff who helped in this environmental and community project.

Our 5-a-side football team brought home our second trophy of the season. Most grateful thanks to Gwernymynydd Football Club for its excellent training and in particular to Mr. Derek Powell. Congratulations to the team: Nicholas Cox. Nigel Robinson, Robin Akehurst, Robert Clark, Kevin Williams, Paul Smith and Keith Smith.

A Big thank you from the Club to Mr. Bill Buckland who came to the rescue and helped with transport to Frestatyn for the County Swimming Championships. Our Team did very well indeed and Jenny Buckland won a medal. Congratulations to Jenny and the rest of the team: ErrylThomas, Andrea McDonald, Adrian Cromey, Pamela Cromey and to Ken Sweetman who organised the team.

## W.I.

The next meeting will be on Monday 8th January at 6.45 pm in the Junior School and will take the form of a Beetle Drive and Social Evening.

# BARYSITTING CIRCLE.

There is an excellant baby-sitting circle in operation in the Village, anyone washing to join please contact Mrs. I. Coppack, Mold 2767.

### DATES TO REMEMBER

Saturday 23rd December - Carol singing tour of Village, 6-45 pm outside Infants School.

Sunday 24th December - Charity Football Match. K.O. 10-30am, Junior School Field.

#### 1979

Monday 8th January - W.I. Meeting, Eeetle Drive & Social, 6-45pm Junior School.

Tuesday 9th January - Playgroup recommences 9-30 am, Village Centre.

Tuesday 9th January - Mother & Todoler Group recommences 2 pm.

Village Centre.

Wednesday 17th January - Gwernymynydd Show Committee Meeting 7-30 pm.
Village Centre.

Saturday 20th January - Playgroup Jumble Sale, Mold Market.

THE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION WOULD LIKE TO TAKE THIS OPPORTUNITY FOR WISHING ALL READERS OF THE NEWSLETTER A VERY HAPFY CHRISTMAN AND A PROSPEROUS NEW YEAR.